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JOINT CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE
MEETING HELD AT SHREWSBURY LIBRARY
ON 18 JULY 2018


PRESENT

Councillors – A Mosley (Chairman), Mrs H Fraser, A Phillips & D Vasmer
Staff – R Jones, S Farmer, M Preece, M Bowen & M Wilcoxon
Union – C Chateur (Unison)

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager) & Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer)


01/18	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

All twin-hatted members declared a personal interest in Shropshire Council should any matters relating to the Town Council’s relationship with Shropshire Council arise.


02/18	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Joint Consultative Committee meeting held on 18 April 2018 were submitted as circulated and read.

It was AGREED that:

The minutes of the Joint Consultative Committee meeting held on 18 April 2018 were a true and accurate record


03/18	JOB EVALUATION

The Town Clerk reported on discussions with Shropshire Council HR to undertake the Job Evaluation Process.  They would be in a position to undertake a wholescale review of Job Descriptions but to also review grades.  The proposals included a meeting with the Town Clerk to review work undertaken so far and the likely work programme; a number of days to evaluate the various posts with a feedback session with the Group Leaders ahead of presentation to the JCC & Personnel Committee


04/18	ITEMS ISSUES RAISED BY STAFF REPRESENTATIVES

(i)	Personal Protective Equipment – Team Leaders reported that trialling various clothing including waterproof coats, boots and gloves was ongoing as PPE needed to meet differing requirements dependent on the season.

It was however identified that the personnel who undertake regular seasonal planting would benefit from more flexible boots due to crouching for long periods, though it wasn’t anticipated that there would be huge expense as it was likely that two different pairs would last as long as two pairs of the usual boots. it really needed to be the decision of the Team Leaders as to the type of PPE that was required to meet certain tasks.  Trials were ongoing.

(ii)	Riggs Hall – The town Clerk reported on a meeting with the Head of Estates regarding the need to undertake works ahead of agreeing the Licence.  It was agreed that the held back rent would be released and the necessary works undertaken ahead of the cold winter spell.  Those Riggs Hall based staff raised concern about the continued use of the entrance to the library by rough sleepers; these early staff regularly reported climbing over individuals.  It was understood that Taybar had been appointed to move the individuals on early morning.  A discussion took place about the levels of support given to these individuals and also the impact these individuals had on staff ability to manage facilities in the town centre. 

(iii)	Grass Cutting Update – Operational representatives wished to raise with members staff concerns about the standards of grass cutting.  This season had been exceptional and it had taken a long time to get on top of works.  Problems had been exacerbated by the number of staff sicknesses and also by areas not been weed killed which gave the impression that grassed areas were unkempt.  It was reported that weedkilling by Shropshire Council’s new  Highways & Environmental Maintenance contractor had been exceptionally late and little had been done to strim back the overgrown areas.  For the last few weeks staff had cut back on grass cutting as the grass had burned off and those staff had been strimming back those areas that Kier had missed.  Members placed on record their support of staff under trying circumstances.  They were shortly to convene the Open Space Working Group to discuss grass cutting issues and whether there were areas where the grass cutting regimes could be changed to free up resource elsewhere

(iv)	Kier Contract – Operational staff raised concerns that there was likely to be significant costs charged to maintain the white van fleet from those charged by Ringway.  They also reported on the timeliness of works that had been sent down to the depot.  The Leader reported on a meeting he had with Andy Wilde the Interim Operations Manager.  The Town Clerk reported that she and the Operations Manager had raised concerns with the Head of Transport, Highways & Environmental Maintenance.  Proposals were also being put to both the Finance & General Purpose Committee and the Recreational & Leisure Committee to potentially take the whole engineering function in house rather than the current arrangement.

(v)	Town Centre Policing – Those staff involved with the Team Shrewsbury Partnership raised concerns about the levels of policing in the town centre and their ability to respond to the increasing problems caused by rough sleepers.  The Town Clerk reported on discussions with both the BID and Shropshire Council and a letter of concern had been sent to the Chief Constable and the Police & Crime Commissioner.  Members advised that ASB issues were also a concern in the wards outside of the town centre and that many of the issues were inter-related.


05/18	MEETING DATES FOR THE 2017/18 MUNICIPAL YEAR

Wednesday 17th October 2018
Wednesday 10th January 2019
Wednesday 10 April 2019
